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Mr. President,

Thailand commends the remarkable progress made by the Government of Maldives on economic and human development to advance the rights and improve welfare of                      its citizens.  We encourage the Government of Maldives to continue to engage constructively with the national Human Rights Commission, civil society, and                      the international community to move forward the promotion and protection of human rights in the country.

We welcome the adoption of “No Child Left Behind” Policy which provides free education up to the higher secondary level to all Maldivian children.  We recommend                                the Government of Maldives to take additional steps to improve the quality of local education, including through improving teachers’ performance and providing additional support for academically challenged students.

We also welcome the adoption of the Social Health Insurance Act which guarantees universal healthcare for all Maldivians.  We recommend that Maldives strengthen healthcare facilities and enhance access to reproductive health services, especially for adolescents and youth, unmarried women and marginalized and excluded populations       such as persons with disabilities. 
Thank you, Mr. President.
